

August Highlights

Thirty-three (33) members and guests gathered at Chartiers Country Club for the August 14, 2013 luncheon meeting.  David McQuiston announced that the annual joint meeting with the Huntington District has been scheduled for October 22nd in Marietta, OH.  Kathyn Klaber, CEO of the Marcellus Shale Coalition will be guest speaker at the luncheon.  The impact that the Marcellus Shale may have on river industry will be one of the topics covered.  Members are encouraged to attend.

Coast Guard News

LCDR John Dittmar reviewed the attached report.  Karen Auer of the US Army Corp of Engineers was recognized and personally thanked for all her assistance to the Coast Guard.  She is retiring at the end of the month.
Army Corps of Engineers
Paul Meininger, Lockmaster for Mon River Lock #4, reviewed the attached report.
Richard Lockwood also provided several comments:

· A stakeholders meeting was held at PEWARS and everyone was thanked for their participation.  Feedback is still being sought at this time.

· The repair party is currently stationed and will remain in the Huntington District for the reminder of the repair schedule. This does provide a challenge for the Pittsburgh district in the event of any unscheduled repair that may be needed.
· On October 1st, the Henry Shreve floating crane was involved in a catastrophic accident and will be out of service for 1 to 2 years.  This will directly impact the repair schedule along with costs associated with repair work that had been slated for next several years.  The repair schedule is now under review and a meeting will be held with industry to discuss potential changes.

· A hiring freeze on full-time lock maintenance workers and a zero over-time policy could provide additional impact on the Allegheny and Upper Mon.

· After 38 years of service, Karen Auer, is retiring.  Karen is a Pittsburgh native and has been instrumental in facilitating communication between the Coast Guard, Port of Pittsburgh and industry members.  She will be greatly missed!
NOTE: Richard Lockwood will be out of the office for the next 8 weeks for training at Fort Leavenworth Kansas, PIANC and some vacation.  Kathy Griffin will be serving as Chief of Operations.  Jim Fisher will serve as Deputy Chief of Operations. Don Fogel has been detailed to the SHREVE investigation and Beth Schneller will serve as Chief Maintenance Branch in his absence. LTC Riemer is heading up that Investigation Board so he is out of pocket too.
National Weather Service
Joe Palko provided the attached report. Joe provided Karen Auer with a Certificate of Recognition from Richard Kane highlighting all her efforts to improve communication between the Corp and the National Weather Service.
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
Mary Ann Bucci presented the following information:

· Congratulations were extended to Karen Auer on her upcoming retirement along with many thanks for all her hard work over the years in assisting the Port.

· CMAQ applications have been received.  The Port of Pittsburgh Commission is waiting for an inter-agency agreement with PennDot to be executed so that the sub-grantee agreements can be sent out.  The agreement will include two consecutive award years, so that the same delay will not happen next year.

· On August 21st, the State House Appropriations Committee will be in town.  A meeting will be held with the committee to discuss how the Port provides support and benefits to local industry.  The Rivers importance to the local economy will also be discussed.  Anyone that wished to participate in this meeting should contact Mary Ann Bucci directly.
Mary Ann Bucci introduced Daria Schwartz, Pittsburgh Maritime President, who awarded Jared Griffith of CONSOL a $300 award for winning the club’s logo contest.  The logo was shared with attendees and will be a part of the club’s identity. They also identified several upcoming events that include:


August 30th
Washington Wild Things Baseball Game


September 27th
Clay Shoot at Hunting Hills Game Preserve


October 3rd
Nemacolin Country Club Golf Outing 

Education Committee Report
Michael Graham of the Gateway Clipper Fleet informed attendees that the next Who Works the Rivers event is scheduled for October 22nd.  Michael was asked to change the event date due to a conflict with the joint meeting scheduled between the Huntington District and Pittsburgh District occurring the same day. The announcement flyer will be revised and distributed to membership.  All companies wishing to participate in this important program should contact Michael directly.  The Barge Breakaway Seminar with a managerial focus will be provided at Chartiers Country Club on Thursday, October 10th.  The PMC Wine Social will be featuring food (hors d' oeuvres and 3 courses) and wines of Portugal on the Three River Queen, the newest addition to the Gateway Clipper Fleet.

Navigation Committee Report
Eunice Ratcliff provided the following items:

· Karen Auer was recognized for all her assistance in communication between the Corp and the Waterways of Pittsburgh.
· Due to the recent weather, several watches have been issued in regards to the Waterways Action Plan. Extreme caution should be utilized in navigation.  An incident did occur with a barge breaking loose during a recent high water event.  The company was not a WAP member and did not receive the one-call notification.  Members were encouraged to approach those companies to join the Waterways Association highlighted the benefit of membership.
· A planning meeting in regards to the USACE ITMS Levels of Service in the Pittsburgh District will be scheduled in the next week.  The committee was asked postpone the local meeting until after the Waterways Council was able to meet and address the issue.  A meeting announcement will be sent shortly.
· A Joint Incident Marine Summit has been scheduled for 9 a.m. prior to the October 22nd meeting in Marietta, Ohio.  The summit reviews recent incidents along with lessons learned in an effort to avoid additional events.  All members are strongly encouraged to attend this important meeting.
· A meeting will be scheduled to review and provide comment on next year’s Corp repair schedule.  Stay tuned for additional information.
Legislative Committee Report
Mark Devinney reported that the Senate moved a Water Resources Development bill (WRDA ’13) to passage and was approved.  However, no movement has occurred within the House.  It is believed that the Capital Development Plan supported by industry will be added to the House bill when addressed.  It should be noted that we have the best opportunity to having a WRDA bill passed and it is important to contact Casey to show support in his efforts.  However, a continuing resolution is most likely to occur upon Congress’s return from summer break.
David McQuiston stated that it also appears that Representative Shuster will be meeting opposition in maintaining his Congressional seat.  With the closures of Hatfield and Mansfield First Energy Plants, a fracture in the coalition that developed the Capital Development Plan could occur.  The region could be considered under risk and we must be diligent to insure established repair priorities are maintained.
Other Meeting Notes:

WAP Past President, Dick Ehringer, expressed gratitude and appreciation to Karen Auer for her years of service at the US Army Corp of Engineers.

September Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for September 11, 2013 at the Chartiers Country Club. Cost of the luncheon will be $25. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, September 5, 2013 if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club

September 11, 2013

Menu:


Caesar Salad w/Mancini Croutons


Penne Pasta w/Marinara and served with garlic toast


Green Beans Almandine

Coconut Cream Pie


Ice tea, hot tea & coffee

Cost:
$25/per member
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, September 5, 2013 to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 355-4101

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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